

www.cookhillparishcouncil.com

Summary from Cookhill Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 11th December 2018

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:

PUBLIC CONSULTATION Grant for St. Paul's Church

St. Paul's Church have submitted an application to the Parish Council for assistance with their ongoing project to renovate the stained glass window on the west end of the church.

The Church have already raised a large portion of the estimated project total themselves, via fundraising and donations from the congregation, but are looking for some help from the Parish Council to carry out this urgent section of the renovations.

The Parish Council discussed the proposal and are in favour of granting a fixed sum to the Church to carry out a specified aspect of the project, providing they have the agreement of the parishioners. It was proposed that the remaining funds allocated for grant funding in the 2018-19 budget be used for this purpose.

The Parish Council would welcome your comments on the project, whether you are in support or not, by 8th January 2019.

Comments can be made by contacting the clerk on 07584 687283 or via email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com

Cookhill Allotments

There are four plots available on the popular Cookhill

Allotment site. It is a beautiful location overlooking open countryside.

If you would be interested in a plot on Cookhill allotments please contact the clerk on 07584 687 283.

Cookhill Village Hall

 Mulled Wine Evening – Wednesday 19th December 6.30 to 9.30pm. Free admission, mulled wine, cheese & biscuits.

Cookhill Parish Councillors

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)

07971 177373

bob@roconfoam.co.uk

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair) 07891 732888

Cllr Terence Bennett 07765 447997

Cllr Mavis Churchill

CIIr Vinu Gupta

07578 793009

Cllr Paul Davis 07889 768660

Cllr Trish Draper 07964 175928

Mr. Tony Mitchell

Parish Paths Warden – 01527 759812

County Councillor

Cllr A. Hopkins 01386 792342

District Councillors

Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266 Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848

MP Rachel Maclean 01527 591334

rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk

Clerk - Kate Brazier

Contact: 07584 687283 info@cookhillparishcouncil.com



Cookhill Computer Club & Internet Café Wednesdays 10.00am until 12 noon during term time.

The internet café is hosted by the Parish Clerk & is not a formal training session.

Tel: 07584 687283 or email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com

Bring along your laptop or tablet to Cookhill Village Hall on Wednesday mornings for the informal Internet Café drop-in sessions.

Practice some of your computer skills in a social setting.

Get online or use a specific website with some-one there to help if you need it.

This is a free service provided for residents by Cookhill Parish Council.

<u>Planning:</u> the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC. All these applications and comments can be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk

The following applications had been received by the Parish Council since the last meeting:

Reports from Wychavon Planning:

W/18/02379/FUL Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane, Astwood Bank, B96 6BG **Proposal:** Proposed open canopy to three sides of existing storage building & change of use to allow storage or machinery and equipment.

Consultation ended 10th December, the Parish Council recommended APPROVAL.

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
will be held on TUESDAY 8th January 2019 at 7.30PM
this meeting will follow on directly from the PARISH LAND MEETING at 7PM
COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM.

Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com